Good afternoon.  I am Gordy Lewis, Vice-President of Member and Administrative Services at Golden Valley Electric Association, Inc.  On behalf of Steve Haagenson, President and CEO of GVEA, I'd like to extend our gratitude for the opportunity to provide comments on the Alaska Natural gas pipeline.  

GVEA, as a member-owned electric cooperative serving over 90,000 Interior Alaska citizens, fully appreciates the value and importance of open public participation.  We applaud your commitment to ensuring timely completion of a route that best addresses the needs of both Alaska and the Nation. 

In conjunction with our member-elected Board of Directors, let me assure you that GVEA's committed workforce of skilled professionals stand ready to provide the power necessary for any potential future opportunities throughout the construction, operation, and maintenance life-cycle of this most important and far-reaching initiative.  

We're convinced that this project must be integrated into a State-sponsored fifty-year long-range energy plan that creates the vision and goals for addressing the State's energy needs and use of our resources for the next fifty years.  Such a plan should, at a minimum:

--Direct free and open access to gas as stipulated in 18 CFR governing US gas transmission infrastructure, depreciation and tariffs (mileage pro-rata basis)

--Create common carrier status under a State certificate of public convenience, and

--Ensure access to state gas royalties "in kind" provides a real and lasting price point benefit to State residents.

--Develop a price for royalty gas used in-state.

--Designate royalty gas proceeds for the creation of a state energy fund charter that ensures future development of renewable energy supplies. 

Fairbanks already has the infrastructure and trained and ready workforce needed for such an undertaking.  These facts support the routing of the pipeline to Fairbanks, and such a routing, in turn, can make the establishment of a Fairbanks-based gas hub a reality. 

This hub, with easy and ready access to cost-competitive fuel, can serve as a cornerstone of renewed economic development, creating opportunities for new industrial, commercial and personal value-adding enterprises.  Ready access to this more efficient and cleaner-burning fuel, when added to our current energy mix, will help us demonstrate responsible, responsive leadership in meeting increasingly stringent air-quality standards, while supporting an ongoing responsibility of serving today's citizenry, while meeting the future needs of the Interior.

Your crucial, timely decisions will ensure that all involved are remembered as visionaries and leaders that responded to this moment in history.  With business and government working together, we can develop the plan that results in a more robust and diversified economy that ensures current and future generations continue to live and work in our Great Land.

Again, thank you for the opportunity to share our views.  If we may be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us.

